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competencies are expected to facilitate a quick launch of the program and serve the 
City's best interests. The proposed contract term is three years and contingent on grant 
funding. The total not-to-exceed contract value is $1,141,700. As a condition of the 
contract, D'Veal will match 100% of the contract value with cash or in-kind services 
delivering additional MDFT services to referred youth. 

It Is in The City's Best Interests to Contract With The Boys & Girls Club of 
Pasadena. 

The Boys & Girls Club of Pasadena ("BGCP") has served the Pasadena community for 
84 years and is committed to education and youth development. The goal of BGCP is to 
identify barriers affecting the ability of kids to learn and removing those barriers to bring 
out the best in them. More than 2,000 kids in the Pasadena community participate in 
BGCP afterschool education enrichment efforts. The Department recommends a 
competitive selection exemption due to BGCP's expertise and capacity to provide 
supportive services such as academic support, mentorship, sports, and arts for program 
participants. The proposed contract term is three years and contingent on grant funding. 
The total not-to-exceed contract value is $90,000. As a condition of the contract, BGCP 
will match 100% of the contract value with cash or in-kind services reducing the cost of 
PIPP participant enrollment in BGCP programs. 

COUNCIL POLICY CONSIDERATION: 

The proposed action is consistent with the City Council's Strategic Plan Goal to ensure 
public safety. The program will work upstream to improve protective factors that 
decrease the risk of youth engaging in violence leading to improved community safety. 

ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS: 

The action proposed herein is not a project subject to the California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) in accordance with Section 21065 of CEQA and State CEQA 
Guidelines Sections 15060 (c)(2), 15060 (c)(3), and 15378. CEQA Guidelines Section 
15060(c)(2) states that an activity is not subject to CEQA if "The activity will not result in 
a direct or reasonably foreseeable indirect physical change in the environment." The 
proposed action consists of a contract and appropriation of funds. No direct or 
reasonably foreseeable indirect physical change in the environment would result. Under 
this definition, the proposed activity is not a CEQA "Project" and is, therefore, also not 
subject to CEQA pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15060(c)(3). 
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FISCAL IMPACT: 

It is anticipated that the grant award of $684,909 will be received and spent in Fiscal 
Year 2023. If approved, the Department's Fiscal Year 2023 Operating Budget will be 
increased by $684,909 for project implementation. This action will increase the 
Department's personnel allocation by 1.0 FTE. No net impact to the unappropriated 
fund balance is anticipated. Remaining grant funding will be included in the annual 
budget submission in future fiscal years. 
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Approved by: 
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